

#### Republic of the Philippines

# Department of Education REGION X – NORTHERN MINDANAO SCHOOLS DIVISION OF OZAMIZ CITY

May 22, 2024

**DIVISIONAL MEMORANDUM** 

No. 159,

2024

## SCHOOL YEAR 2023-2024 GRADUATION / END-OF-SCHOOL-YEAR RITES MESSAGE

To: OIC-Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

Chief Education Supervisors (CID and SGOD)

Public Schools District Supervisors/Education Program Supervisors

Unit / Section Heads

Elementary, Junior and Senior High School Heads

All Others Concerned

- 1. This Office issues the attached Graduation / End-of-School-Year Rites Message of the Regional Director, Schools Division Superintendent, and Assistant Schools Division Superintendent, respectively for the School Year 2023-2024.
- 2. Immediate and wide dissemination of this memorandum is desired.

NIMFA R. LAGO, PhD, CESO VI Asst. Schools Division Superintendent OIC, Schools Division Superintendent

To be indicated in the <u>Perpetual index</u> under the following subjects:

**MESSAGES** 

GRADUATION

**END-OF-SCHOOL-YEAR RITES** 

DLL/DM – SCHOOL YEAR 2023-2024 GRADUATION / END-OF-SCHOOL-YEAR RITES MESSAGE /May 22, 2024



Address: IBJT Compound, Carangan, Ozamiz City

Telephone No: (088) 545-09-88 Telefax: (088) 545-09-90

Email Address: ozamiz.city@deped.gov.ph











## Republic of the Philippines Department of Education

REGION X - NORTHERN MINDANAO

## Message

Isang magandang araw na punong-puno ng pagkakaisa, kasiyahan, at pasasalamat sa ating lahat mula sa Kagawaran ng Edukasyon – Rehiyon Diyes sa Amihanang Mindanao.

Graduation and moving-up ceremonies bespeak our learners' passion and resilience to learn; their parents' selfless love and support for their children's future; our teachers' competence, compassion, and commitment to teaching and learning; and our stakeholders' leadership and support for the delivery of quality basic education. All of them play a synergic and an indispensable role in attaining the Department's educational and developmental goals.



This year's theme **Kabataang Pilipino para sa Matatag na Kinabukasan ng Bagong Pilipinas** emphasizes the critical role of quality basic education in molding the learners as the prime movers toward a new MATATAG nation.

Just like how the regional tagline BigaTEN DepEd X: Batang Panatag, Bansang MATATAG puts it, we designed a responsive and holistic curriculum that is on a par with global standards, increased our relevant and innovative learning resources, continuously trained our teachers to enhance their teaching competencies, and strengthened our engagement with various stakeholders for support. All of these have enabled us to equip our learners with 21st Century competencies that will make them competently operational in whatever career path they will pursue and eventually as the "vanguards in building a stronger and progressive nation."

Hence, on behalf of my DepEd NorMin Family, I congratulate all our graduates and completers for the School Year 2023-2024. You succeeded because you did your homework. Well done!

To the parents, thank you for guiding your children. As their shepherd and inspiration, you have faithfully stood by them in sunshine and in shadow and made yourselves good role models. Keep it up!

Likewise, my deepest gratitude and salute to all our teachers for selflessly offering their time, talents, and resources for our learners notwithstanding the challenges of the new learning landscape. Carry on!

Finally, to all our stakeholders, your leadership and support have turned our vision and mission into a reality. Thank you for your loyal and magnanimous partnership. May your tribe increase!

Muli, ang aking taus-pusong pagbati, saludo, at pasasalamat sa inyong matamis na tagumpay, walang humpay na pagtitiyaga, at walang pasubaling pagmamahal para sa dekalidad na edukasyon ng ating mga batang NorMin. Nawa ay patuloy ang ating pagtutulungan nang hindi alintana ang anumang balakid at hamon sa hinaharap **Para sa Bata, Para sa Bayan**.

Kaya bilang nagkakaisang Kagawaran ng Edukasyon, ating isigaw at isulong: MATATAG: Bansang Makabata, Batang Makabansa!

(Sgd.) DR. ARTURO B. BAYOCOT, CESO III

Regional Director

A STATE OF THE STA



## Department of Education

REGION X - NORTHERN MINDANAO

#### SCHOOLS DIVISION OF OZAMIZ CITY

## Message

Resilience is not just about bouncing back but about advancing forward to development. This has been our mindset as we embarked on the remarkable K-12 Curriculum journey. The Department of Education lauds the commitment and dedication of school leaders, teachers, learners, and partner stakeholders in ensuring its historic complete implementation.



This year, we celebrate another victorious milestone fostering resilience after crisis. The journey, unique in its challenges, has been marked by numerous obstacles, from adapting to new modes of learning to overcoming hurdles. Yet, it has shown exceptional strength and determination, emerging as a triumphant school year. The perseverance through these times is proof of the unwavering spirit and dedication.

To the completers and graduates, we congratulate you, the Class 2024, on your formidable success throughout your school years; you have acquired a multitude of skills and attitudes crucial for making a meaningful impact in the community. From critical thinking and problem-solving to collaboration and leadership, these competencies will benefit you individually and contribute to the betterment of our community. More importantly, you have learned the Deped values and instilled in your hearts and minds as Maka-Diyos, Maka-tao, Makakalikasan, at Makabansa.

The Division of Ozamiz City, withstands this year's theme, "Kabataang Pilipino Para sa Matatag na Kinabukasan ng Pilipinas," which perfectly captures the essence of your accomplishments. You have completed your studies and demonstrated the qualities necessary to build our nation's strong future. Your achievements are not just personal milestones but contributions to the elevated performance, showcasing the potential of the Filipino youth in shaping a resilient and progressive Philippines.

As you step into the next chapter of your lives, continue embodying the spirit of resiliency. Strive to achieve your goals with the same determination that has brought you to this moment. Remember that your education is not just a stepping stone to personal success but a foundation for contributing to the development and well-being of our community and nation.

Once again, congratulations, Class of 2024. With the guidance of our Almighty Father, may you continue to inspire and lead with strength and purpose as sparkling diamond learners - mga Matatag na Batang Ozamiznon.

(Sgd.) NIMFA R. LAGO, PhD, CESO VI Assistant Schools Division Superintendent OIC, Schools Division Superintendent





#### Republic of the Philippines

# **Department of Education**REGION X – NORTHERN MINDANAO SCHOOLS DIVISION OF OZAMIZ CITY

### Message

Isang mainit na pagbati ng maligayang pagtatapos para sa ating mga minamahal na mga kabataan sa Sangay Lungsod ng Ozamiz!

To our dear completers and graduates, congratulations on accomplishing this amazing goal! You are about to embark on a brand-new chapter that is full of intriguing challenges and limitless possibilities. You have come this far, thanks to your tenacity, hard work, and dedication, and I am very proud of what you have accomplished.



As you venture into the future, never forget to approach every encounter with bravery and curiosity. Have faith in your skills, value the relationships you've formed, and never give up on your goals. Your special contributions are needed in the world, and I have no doubt that you will have a great influence everywhere you go.

Aligned with this year's theme, **Kabataang Pilipino para sa Matatag na Kinabukasan ng Bagong Pilipinas**, please be more confident that the Schools Division of Ozamiz City has provided you with quality basic education which is essential for shaping you, your studies, future career and personal growth. As recipients of a high-quality education, your ability to think critically, read and write comprehensively, and compute extensively are crucial towards the realization of a **Bagong Pilipinas** wherein there is an increase in our country's competitiveness and interconnectivity with the world.

To the parents and guardians, teachers, school leaders, other school personnel, and education stakeholders, do accept our warm congratulations on the amazing accomplishment of our beloved Ozamiznon learners! Today is the result of years of diligence, commitment, and fortitude. I want to challenge you to continue modeling a resilient life to all your children/wards as they begin the next chapter of their journey.

We are assured that you will guide them continuously. There will be times when they succeed and times when their determination will be put to the test. Their ability to bounce back from setbacks makes their journey life-changing. Your continuous guidance and support will turn every obstacle into a worthwhile experience in honing their abilities and every failure to fortify their resolve.

As the overall learning community of this young generation, let us continuously work together and cultivate in them that resiliency is about going forward with a fresh sense of purpose rather than just getting back up after a setback. It's about persevering through hardship, finding strength in adversity and never losing sight of the goals. We shall instill in them an adaptable and positive mindset for them to believe further in their ability to overcome any hurdle and turn dreams into reality.

Dear completers and graduates, your education has equipped you with the tools to face the future with confidence. Use them wisely and with courage. Wishing you all the best as you forge your path. Stay resilient, stay focused, and never stop striving for greatness.

Pagpupuri, pagpupugay at mainit na pagbati para sa inyong lahat na mga Matatag na Batang Ozamiznon!

(Sgd) DIONESIO L. LIWAGON, JR., CESE OIC, Assistant Schools Division Superintendent



Address: IBJT Compound, Carangan, Ozamiz City

Telephone No: (088) 545-09-88

Telefax: (088) 545-09-90 Email Address: ozamiz.city@deped.gov.ph





